Minutes 

Regular Board of Directors / Annual Meeting

Parkside at Woodbridge
Wednesday, January 28, 2015, 6:00 p.m.
Panera Bread, Redmond WA  
Directors Present – President Howard Hillinger, Secretary Wenchang Liu and Treasurer Lawrence Bernath.
By Invite – Monte Speyer and Mark Caton of Prograss Landscaping; Michael Gordon of Kappes Miller Management  

Call to Order – There being a quorum present, President Hillinger called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  

Minutes of Previous Meeting – By consensus of the Board, the minutes of the October 29, 2014 Board of Directors Meeting was approved as drafted.
Landscaping

1. General landscape services – Monte Speyer and Mark Caton provided a general overview on the contractual landscape services performed by Prograss and also described recurring non-contractual, discretionary services offered, to include the following:

2. Tree pruning – Mark Caton presented a proposal to perform pruning of a total of 21 trees (17 plums and 4 maples) at a cost of $1,971.00.  After discussion, the Board determined that before accepting this proposal, a walkthrough to observe the condition and location of the trees proposed for pruning would be required.  The walkthrough, to be attended by Board members Howard Hillinger, Lawrence Bernath along with Mark Caton and the property manager, was scheduled for Friday February 13th at 3 pm.  
3. Other proposed non-contractual landscape services 
A. Removal of heather / photinia – that are either dead and/or are causing adverse affects, such as obstructing irrigation heads – cost $525

B. Install sod on bald spot of lawn located at 18936 NE 67th Way – cost $90

C. Annual crane fly treatment – cost $205

D. Barking / mulching – cost $2850.  Prograss will submit a revised bid      

4. 5 year landscape retrofit plan – Monte Speyer and Mark Caton explained that due to the maturing state of the landscaping, in order to maintain an aesthetically pleasing and manageable scheme, certain retrofitting and/or replacements would be necessary in the future.  On that thought, the Board requested the Prograss’ Landscape Architect to submit a proposal for the preparation of a 5 year landscape retrofit plan.           

Financial Report – The property manager reviewed the December 2014 financial statement, which was accepted, subject to audit.   

Next Meeting – The next Board meeting is scheduled for February 25, 2015.     

Adjournment – There being no further business, President Hillinger adjourned the meeting at 7:30 pm.  
Submitted

Michael Gordon, 
Kappes Miller Management
